
 

 

 

Apologies for absence: None received  
 

Part I: Preliminary Business 

1. 
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3. Matters arising from the minutes 

3.1. Minute 37 (Chairôs Business) - RDC had agreed to request a paper from the Digital 

Education Team on the impact of AI on Postgraduate Research (PGR) awards. The 

https://research-and-innovation.ec.europa.eu/funding/funding-opportunities/funding-programmes-and-open-calls/horizon-europe_en
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invited to send any feedback on the site (to e.halton@ucl.ac.uk). An in-person student 

led question and answer panel session was also planned for new doctoral researchers. 

 

4.4. Postgraduate Research Experience Survey (PRES) Dashboard - this would be made 

available to all staff soon. The Director of the Doctoral School thanked the Faculty 

Graduate Tutors (FGT) for their help with the dashboard and noted that work continued 

on improving it with the Data and Insight team. It was intended that work will also start 

on the overall PGR dashboard soon. 

 

4.5. PGR Systems Update ï RDC noted that payment for students, the research log 

replacement and online forms were all being considered as part of the Change and 

Portfolios work. A larger budget had been approved for the research portfolio so 

mailto:e.halton@ucl.ac.uk
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- Facilitate workshops with PGR colleagues and central admissions staff to 

cover funding alignment with place of study and how anonymisation can 

support EDI principles. 

- Provide PGR colleagues with demos of designed and built functionality, 

including scoring and interview booking / management. 

It was intended to roll out the new system to applicants in the autumn 2024. 

5.4. RDC noted that the new systemsô development had only involved UCL so far and 

some concern was expressed that this could lead to later problems. A wider number 

of institutions involved in development would increase the understanding of PGR 

admissions needs and help create a more robust system. However, the overall 

design of the system would allow it to be highly flexible and responsive to individual 

institutional needs, and enable future improvements to functionality. As more 

institutions adopted it, updates could be made based on wider community feedback. 

 

5.5. It was further noted that research councils increasingly requested EDI data and that 

the new system will allow specified users to access this. This will enable wide 

demographic data to be accessed easily and the systemôs flexibility will enable it to 

be adapted to meet other requests. It will also be able to take account of different 

student starting times. The system will be live in December 2023 to enable people to 

test it and provide feedback. Workshops will be held, with wide input sought from the 

PGR community, including admissions tutors and administrators.  

 

5.6. Agreed: that RDC endorses the direction of travel and suggested approach planned 

to improve PGR admissions outlined in Paper 1-03 (23-24). Mr Derrick was also 

invited to provide updates on the progress of the ATP at the next two RDC meetings. 

Action: Chair and Secretary to note 

 

6. Updating Departmental Graduate Tutor Role and PGR Support Structures 

6.1. Received - the paper at RDC 1-04 (23-24), introduced by Ms Elizabeth Halton, Director 

of the Doctoral School, which requested that RDC discuss initial ideas for restructuring 

PGR support systems and renaming Departmental Graduate Tutors (DGTs). It was 

intended that the paper would also be discussed with SRS, the Office of the Vice-

Provost (Education and Student Experience (OVPESE) colleagues and Human 

Resources with a revised paper to return to RDC for formal approval. 

 

6.2. RDC was informed that there was some concern that the ñDGTò title implied that the 

role covered both PGR students and Postgraduate Taught (PGT) students when it 

generally only covered PGR students. There were also concerns that the DGT and 

Deputy DGT roles were not always 
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6.3. In many departments DGTs were considered to be 

mailto:e.halton@ucl.ac.uk
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